MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, January 8, 2009

Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Richard Barton, (by written proxy), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Eileen Daily, Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens, George Oleyer (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Donna Cathey, Gregg Cogswell, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, Julie Penry, Christine Rapillo, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation


Lindsay Edwards
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Gary Lukasewski
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Minutes of the December 4, 2008 Meeting ( I )

The meeting was called to order at 2:54 p.m. by Ms. Valerie LaMotte, staff person.  The Minutes of the December 4, 2008 Meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.  

Review of the 2007-08 Connecticut Compliance Monitoring Report ( II )

Mr. Gary Lukasewski presented an overview of the compliance monitoring system in Connecticut and then reviewed the Connecticut 2007-08 Compliance Monitoring Report.  This annual report to OJJDP provides data and statistics on the extent of the State’s compliance with the core requirements of the Juvenile Justice Delinquency Prevention Act of 1974, as amended.  State compliance is required for funding under the JJDP Title II – Formula Grants Program.  Connecticut was once again able to document compliance with each of the federal mandates: Deinstitutionalization of Status Offenders [Sec. 223(a)(11)], Separation from Adult Offenders [Sec. 223(a)(12)], and Jail Removal [Sec. 223(a)(13)].  Following the approval of this report by OJJDP, Connecticut becomes eligible for next year’s allocation of JJDP funding.

Update on the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Retreat ( III )

The Fourth Annual Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Retreat was held on December 4 & 5, 2008 at the Water’s Edge Resort and Business Center in Westbrook.  This very popular JJAC sponsored conference was attended by 99 representatives from the 28 local school districts and 9 statewide agencies that comprise the Consortium membership. 

On the first day of the event, representatives from the State Department of Education led the discussions on important topics that included: Suspension and Expulsion Data, the State’s New In-School Suspension Law & Guidelines, and PSIS & Attendance Data.  This very informative day served as a foundation for the next day’s presentations by out-of-state school attendance experts.  On the second day, Mr. Jason Sutton, Director of Pupil Personnel (Meade County Schools, Kentucky), began with a discussion on how data is used systematically to monitor and improve attendance.  Mr. David Herold, Superintendent, and Ms. Barbara Winters, Project Director (Allamakee Community School District, Waukon, Iowa), provided practical advice on a comprehensive attendance improvement strategy.  Mr. Timothy Cochrane, Assistant Principal (North Kirkwood Middle School, Kirkwood, Missouri) presented on how a Missouri middle school addresses poor attendance and supports student learning through in-school suspension and an on-site alternative education environment.  The event concluded with an interactive session between the guest presenters and the conference participants. 
The announcement for 2009/10 funding under the School Attendance Program Category was distributed at this event.  School districts that are members of the Consortium are eligible to apply for programs that implement data-driven plans.  There will be a mandatory training for applicants on February 6, 2009 in conjunction with the Consortium winter meeting.

The participant evaluation forms were very favorable.  One comment stated, “ We really are good at doing a lot with a little – keep making it easy on us to get the support – and these meetings are very helpful.” 

Update from the Subcommittee on DMC (Disproportionate Minority Contact) ( IV )

Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that the Subcommittee on DMC met on December 8, 2008 to begin work on implementing the Action Plan on the set of recommendations approved by the JJAC during the November 6, 2008 Business Meeting.  The Subcommittee on DMC is scheduled to next meet on January 28, 2009 to review the draft PowerPoint presentation that will be used in planned meetings with key system leaders as part of this effort. 

Planning for the 2009 Applications for Federal Funds ( V )

Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that the 2009 program plans/federal grant applications are soon due for submittal to the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP).  Listed below are the 2009 grant fund amounts for Connecticut and the due dates for each program application: 
2009 (EUDL) Enforcing Underage Drinking Laws – Formula Grants Program

$350,000

Due date: 2/17/09

2009 (JABG) Juvenile Accountability Block Grant Program

$551,500 + $61,278 State Match

Due date: 3/03/09

2009 Title V – Delinquency Prevention Program

$48,360 + $24,180 Local Match

Due date: 3/31/09

2009 Title II – Formula Grants Program

$581,000 + $58,100 State Match

Due date: 3/31/09

The JJAC began discussions on the planning for these programs and agreed to continue these discussions at the next JJAC Business Meeting. 
Review of the Funds Allocation Sheets ( VI )

The JJAC reviewed the latest revision/update of the JJAC Funds Allocation Worksheet that summarizes the allocation of annual awards of federal funds to the State of Connecticut under the Title II – Formula Grants Program, Title V – Delinquency Prevention Program, Juvenile Accountability Block Grants (JABG) Program and Enforcing Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) – Formula Grants Program.  This review provided the JJAC with the current accounting and listing of available funds for programming decisions. 

Action on the 2009 Enforcing Underage Drinking Laws Program ( VII )

The JJAC unanimously agreed to table action on the 2009 Enforcing Underage Drinking Laws Program to the next JJAC Business Meeting.

Update on the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operations Coordinating Council (VIII)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte provided an update on the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operating Coordinating Council (JJPOCC).  The JJPOCC met at the Legislative Office Building on January 6, 2009 and approved the recommendations made by its subcommittees to be included in the JJPOCC Report to the General Assembly.

Other Business ( IX )

Members were reminded that the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 5, 2009 at 2:30 p.m. in the Department of Transportation (DOT) Conference Room A.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m.

The minutes were prepared by Gary Lukasewski.
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